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The President’s Corner 
by Gayle Yarnell, President - LMAC

Gayle Yarnell 

President - Lexington Model Airplane Club

859-707-1697      yarnellg@roadrunner.com

As you read this article Thanksgiving will be over but the memories of spending a day

with family and friends will not soon be forgotten. I hope everyone had a wonderful

Thanksgiving.

Our next club meeting will be held on December 8th at the Morning Point Senior Care

Center. Everyone is invited to come out and enjoy an evening of fun with fellow modelers. As

usual, we will have the Plane of the Month contest sponsored by Brian Alderman at Coyote

Hobbies. Thanks to Brian for his continued support.

As this will be our last newsletter before New Year’s Day, let’s not forget the first event of

the 2017 season. The annual Numb Thumbs event will be held on January 1st. Hope to see

everyone there. Until we meet again stay safe and keep your batteries charged. And to all of

my friends have a very Merry Christmas and a happy New Year.

As we head into December, activity at the field has all

but stopped, there has not been many good weather flying

days during November. December will more than likely

not be much better. The annual LMAC Swap Meet was

held on Nov. 12th and turned out to be a total success,

thanks to Joe Woods for making it a great event.

Our November club meeting was held on Nov.10th at

the Northside Library due to a scheduling conflict at

Morning Pointe Senior Care Center. Club Officers were

elected and the annual Swap meet was discussed.
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Minutes of November 10th, 2016 Club Meeting 
by Mickey Breunig, Secretary

The club meeting was held on November 10th, 2016 at the Northside Branch of the Lexington

Public Library, Lexington, KY. Lexington, KY.

The next meeting will be at 7:00 pm, Thursday, December 8th, 2016 at Morning Pointe Senior

Center, 150 Shoreside Dr, Lexington, KY.

The meeting was brought to order at 7:10 by Gayle Yarnell.

It was noted that there should be a correction that the Plane of the Month is actually 

sponsored by Coyote Hobbies not as stated previously in the newsletter.

The motion to accept the minutes of the October meeting was made by Gayle Yarnell, 2nd by 

Carroll Ware and passed by vote.

The Treasurers Report was given by Carroll Ware. We have 128 current members and 4 new 

for next year.

The motion was made to accept the Treasures Report by Dave Price, 2nd by Lee Wright and 

approved by Vote.

Gary Hyde reported that there is not currently anyone in training.

Dan Thompson reported that Inventing Flight will do an after school activity with the YMCA.

Lee Wright gave an update on his hand injury and suggested to always have someone hold 

your plane for you. Lee also advised that his type of injury is covered by the AMA insurance.

Old Business

A motion to accept the slate of officers was made by Dave Price, 2nd by Lee Wright and 

approved by vote.

New Business

Dan Thompson made the suggestion and there was a discussion on displaying AMA 

cards in order to fly.

Dan also made the suggestion that some others besides the treasurer be able to keep keys 

and accept membership applications.

The motion was made by Gayle Yarnell that AMA cards will need to be worn in order to 

fly. The motion was 2nd by Curtis Adams and approved by Vote.

The meeting was adjourned.
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Treasurer’s Report -- Pay Club Dues by Jan 1st
by Carroll Ware,Treasurer

Educational Savings Account Report ………………………………………..…. $621.55

Funds provided by the Lex. City Council for use in Fayette County School programs.

Income and Expense Report 

President - Mickey Breunig

Vice President - Dan Thompson 

Secretary - Mickey Breunig & Bob Cooper

Treasurer - Carroll Ware

Safety Officer - Mike Lambert

Senior Advisor - Curtis Adams

News Editor - Bob Cooper

Training Coord. - Gary Hyde 

Club Officers for 2017

Reminder, pay your club dues by January 1st to Club Treasurer, Carroll Ware.  For dues 

information and forms, click on this link ….. http://www.lmacky.org/membership.html

http://www.lmacky.org/membership.html
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Blast from the Past
by David Price

This series of articles will present advertisements from

vintage modeling magazines. The intent is to illustrate

technological advances that have taken place in our hobby. For

some, it will bring back memories, for newcomers it will

present a piece of history of radio control model aviation.

Here is an advertisement for E-Z Just U-control Handle from the September 1962 issue of

American Modeler. The picture shows my well-worn E-Z U-control handle that I still use.

The red tape on the handle is to quickly indicate which way is UP – don’t want to confuse that

when taking off.
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LMAC Swap Meet – Report

First, I want to thank everyone who helped with this year's Swap Meet. There were about

20 members that turned out at 7:00 am (some at 6:30 am) to arrange the tables at the JackPot

Bingo Hall in the Eastland Shopping Center, on November 12. We usually have 3 teams; but

the members have done the setup enough that they knew the drill and immediately started as

they arrived. Setup was done before 7:30 am. There were only 8 members for the re-set of the

tables at 1:00 pm; so the core group, most of the officers, got a tough work-out.

We were down in table rental from last year’s record. This year, 56 tables were used

versus 82 last year; but this year was about equal to 2014. So, table rental was down $375

from last year. Buyer’s fees were down $16; but donations were up about $175 and expenses

were down resulting in overall profit of $1253 which was down $119 from last year.

Comparing to the 10 year average; profits increased by $122. We were fortunate that Steve

Campanelli donated 4 tables of planes and accessories that brought in most of the donation

dollars. There were a few additional items donated that help in that area. Thank you to those

who donated. Lester Ware managed the sales of the donated items – he did a great job!

To try to hold the buyers, we continued the "Door Prize" presentation like last year. Tower

Hobbies donated four $25 gift certificates again this year. Four drawings took place during the

meet. Winners must be present to win. The Raffle item was a TACTIC TTX850 2.4 GHz

Transmitter Radio, donated by Hobbico. It was won by Ralph Herms. This nice donation saved

us the expense of purchasing a Raffle item. Thank you, Tower Hobbies and Hobbico.

I welcome any suggestions as to how we could have a better Swap Meet. Any ideas of how

to get more attendance would be appreciated. Also, ideas on how to get more profit would be

great.

Joe Woods, 

2016 Swap Meet Coordinator

jwoods41@aol.com
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Numb Thumb Fly – Jan 1, 2017

Numb Thumb Fly-in Event  

Participants:  Open to LMAC members

Date:    Sunday,  January 1, 2017

Time:  Start flying 10AM.  Lunch at Noon.  

With thumbs frozen, everyone goes home by 2PM

Location:     LMAC Airfield, Hedger Lane, Lexington,

Weather: To be held regardless of the weather 

– Wind, Rain, Snow, or Shine !!

Food :    Chili bowl lunch provided by LMAC

Aircraft:  Any size land planes or seaplanes, gas, glow or 

electric.

Get your  “All Weather Certification” renewed at this event.



“Plane Talk” - Newsletter of the LMAC    December 2016

7www.lmacky.org



“Plane Talk” - Newsletter of the LMAC    December 2016

8www.lmacky.org

2017 Calendar of Events
(Email Bob Cooper to add event dates)

Central Kentucky Float Fly  ( CKFF ) 

Charity Float Fly-in Event ………………………....TBD

Brown Bag Float Fly-in Event  ……………………TBD

Clark County R/C Barnstormers 

Annual Membership Meeting……………..…….. TBD

Spring Indoor Fun fly…………………….…….…. TBD

Glider/Sailplane Fun Fly………………….…….… TBD

Harold Brown Memorial Fly In…………..………. TBD

Brown Bag Fall Fun Fly………………….….….... TBD

Fall Indoor Fly In………………………..….…....... TBD

Lexington Model Airplane Club (LMAC) 

Numb Thumb Fly……………………………….…........ Jan 1, 2017

Vintage Radio Control Society Fly-in........................ TBD

LMAC Club Picnic & Fun Fly...................................... TBD

Kentucky Fall Classic Fly-in....................................... TBD

LMAC Swap Meet..........................................................TBD
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Thanks to Coyote Hobbies for their support to

the Lexington Model Airplane Club

2016 Club Officers

Next  LMAC Club Meeting:

Thursday, December 8th at 7:00 PM 

Meeting Location: 

Morning Pointe Senior Center

150 Shoreside Dr, Lexington, KY

President               - Gayle Yarnell       (859) 707-1697 yarnellg@roadrunner.com 

Vice President       - Dan Thompson wb4guk@aol.com

Secretary               - Mickey Breunig    mbreunig@windstream.net

Treasurer               - Carroll Ware carroll.ware@gmail.com

Safety Officer        - Mike Lambert

Senior Advisor       - Curtis Adams         cadams5420@windstream.net

Editor                     - Bob Cooper            robert.cooperj@gmail.com

Training Coord.     - Gary Hyde g_hyde@hotmail.com 

Visitors are Welcome !!

Coyote Hobbies
Eastland Shopping Center

1301 Winchester Rd. Suite 121,  

Lexington, KY 40509

(859) 253-9330    

www.coyotehobbies.com

We are Lexington’s only family-owned brick and mortar hobby shop! Our

primary focus is on remote control vehicles of all types. We offer service and

parts for airplanes, helicopters, cars, trucks, drones, as well as 1/24 drag slot

cars. All of our staff participates directly in the hobby in some form or fashion.

Come see us for all your R/C hobby needs.


